

June 6, 2016

Dear Partners of the work in Kenya,

Praises:

- * We now have 8 first year students enrolled in the tailoring school.
- * Although thieves broke into the kiosk at the well site no equipment was damaged.



 Funds were provided to Shalom that allowed most of the children to be vaccinated for measles. Medicine was provided for a family of 7 with very serve cases of scabees (the mother wrote a very grateful thank you) and also medicines for other needed medical problems.
We praise God we were also able to provide food for another month for these precious school children.



- *We are rejoicing in a prospective team of 11 men and women who will participate in our September mission trip to come alongside the pastors and leaders with teaching and resources.
- *We have 100% funds for 1st story of the new building we will build for the Shalom school and we have received 10% of the funds needed to build the 2nd story.

Prayer Requests:

- *Wisdom for Joseph our Director of Operations as he handles the many daily challenges of the ministry in our absence.
- *Prayer for the Ethiopian Church in Eastleigh and Pastor Samuel for God's Grace for boldness and protection as the special holy days of Ramadan are celebrated within his community.
- *Prayer for the four new converts who gave their lives to Jesus in April.
- *Guidance for the ones working with our Bridge of Hope addiction center and those working with the young men on the Victory Football team.
- *Prayer that God will provide the funds needed for all of the team to go in September.